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DATES TO REMEMBER 
21 October 

P & C Meeting 
28 November 

Year 7 Special Assembly 

28 October – 1 November 
Years 7 & 8 Assessment Week 

29 November 
Years 7 & 9 Vaccinations 

4 November – 8 November 
Year 9 Assessment Week 

2 December  
P & C Christmas Drinks on the Balcony 

9 November 
Working Bee 

4 December 
Year 6 Orientation Day 

11 November 
Top of the Hill 

6 December 
Sports Presentation Day 

13 November 
Top of the Hill 

10 December 
Year 10 Formal 

14 – 19 November 
Year 10 Exams 

11 December 
Presentation Day 

18 November 
P & C Meeting 

13 December 
Year 10 Special Assembly 

20 – 22 November 
Achievers’ Camp 

18 December 
Last day of Term 4 - Students 

25 – 27 November 
Crossroads / All My Own Work 

19-20 December 
School Development Days - Staff 

 

New Students to Hunters Hill High School 
 
 

We would like to extend a warm welcome to the following students who have joined 
the Hunters Hill High School community: 

 

Enrico De Filippis 11 Maria Mazzarotto 11 

Elisa Saetta 11 Louis San Miguel 10 

Xueqin Wang 10 Lam Le 10 

Hyunwoo Moon 10 Sabrina Popal 9 
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From The Principal 
 

Over the past couple of weeks, it has been wonderful to observe and speak with refreshed staff and students - 
all of whom seemed to have benefited greatly from the recent holiday period. This month’s Figtree is a great 
opportunity to welcome our school community to Term 4, and reflect upon recent and current events! Our final 
term is always a particularly busy and fulfilling one as it is crammed with academic as well as celebratory 
commitments.  

Apart from rest and recreation, I hope families utilised the holiday period to ensure that school equipment and 
uniforms were in order. This planning assists students to fulfil their responsibilities to their school community 
regarding uniform, behaviour and learning. 

Of course, one of the highlights of last term was the Graduation Assembly for Year 12 2013 - a moving and 
significant rite of passage for our Year 12 students. It was heartening to share this ceremony with so many Year 
12 families. My particular thanks to the team of teachers who worked with students to organise the assembly; 
also, to the many gracious parents who spoke with me and expressed their appreciation for teachers’ dedication 
and commitment.  

Hopefully, teachers and students’ work will come to fruition over the coming weeks as Year 12 students 
negotiate the Higher School Certificate (HSC). Prior to English, their first exam, I conveyed the school 
community’s best wishes to our students;  reminded them that whilst managed by Board of Studies,  students 
remain enrolled HHHS students  so must wear full school uniform to, from and during each exam. Students must 
comply with exam procedures, read questions carefully and utilise the time allowed for each exam. Students 
should take care to read the HSC timetable carefully and alert the Presiding Officer and the school to any illness 
or misadventure during the exam period. 

Relieving Deputy Principal, Mr Josh Gane and Year Advisor, Ms Slavica met with Year 11 students on the first 
day of this term. Having completed their Preliminary Exams at the end of last term, students have received their 
marks and feedback on exam performance, adjusted their curriculum patterns and commenced their HSC 
program. At this month’s HSC Information Evening, a Board of Studies’ presenter will complement the 
information provided by the school to parents and students. 

Congratulations to our 2014 School and Vice Captains: Jane Andrews, Obadiah Williams, Brittany Roulston and 
Nathan May. Whilst I’m delighted with our captains, I would like to acknowledge each student who nominated 
for captain and spoke so compellingly at last term’s Leadership Assembly. The remainder of the 2014 Leadership 
team will be finalised and communicated over the next few weeks. 

Our excursion to Japan over the holiday period was a great success. Students were immersed in the country and 
culture, had the experience of travel and, at times, had to step out of their comfort zone. I wish to thank Ms 
Clare Talbot, Mr Ben Neilsen and former School Captain and 2013 practicum teacher, Chey Anderson for 
providing this wonderful educational experience for our students.  

Once again, this term’s school calendar is included in this newsletter. Assessment and exam periods as well as 
transition programs and celebratory functions should be noted. Year 10 students should take particular note of 
their exam period along with the mandatory training, such as Peer Support, Cross Roads and All My Own Work.  

Whilst the term commenced with a very successful and well attended Primary Band Workshop, Hunters Hill 
High will once again host the very popular ‘Top of the Hill’ when primary children have the exciting opportunity 
to explore high school. Additionally, we will host ‘Stepping Stones’ – a parent workshop to assist parents with 
this important transition in their children’s lives. Please see the separate information in this newsletter on this 
initiative – a product of the great partnership we have with our partner primary schools! 

As always our P&C is working hard for our school community. Neil Hopkins and his team have completed the 
first working bee for the term. On Monday, October 21, the first of this term’s P&C meetings will be held in the 
school’s library. The workshop for this month will be a short presentation by Relieving Deputy Principal Josh 



Gane on the programs that Hunters Hill High School runs to support student wellbeing, for example, High 
Resolves. 

I look forward to seeing you at this meeting.  

Until next Figtree, 
J M Felton 
 
 

P & C Report 
 
The next P & C meeting is on Monday 21 October at 7.30 pm in the school library.  Everyone is welcome. 

Please diarise for the final P & C meeting for the year on Monday 2 December 2013 which will be our annual 
Christmas Drinks on the Pavilion Balcony.  This is an enjoyable, informal occasion for parents, staff and teachers 
to catch up socially to reflect on a great year at Hunters Hill High School.  This special event is held on the 
balcony of the Pavilion overlooking our wonderful school grounds and water view.  Christmas cheer is provided 
by the Events Committee from 5pm.  All welcome. 

 
Deborah Slack 
HHHS P & C President 2013 

 
 

Japan Tour  
 

Hunters Hill High School Japan Tour 2013 

As the Saturday evening traffic began to engulf Sydney, an excited 
group of young people gathered at the Departure Gates at 
Kingsford Smith Airport. Our intrepid group, consisting of 
seventeen students and three adults, was about to embark on an 
amazing ten-day journey to “The Land of the Rising Sun” Japan.  

After an uneventful stopover in Taipei, early on Sunday afternoon 
we finally arrived at Narita International Airport. The ninety-minute 
bus ride from the airport took us from smooth-flowing 
expressways into the pulsing centre of Tokyo itself. We drove over 
multi-level expressways and past amazing sights such as the newly 
completed Tokyo Skytree, the tallest building in Japan. The coach 
finally deposited us safely at the door of our traditional ryokan 
(Japanese inn).  

The ryokan offered our group their first taste of traditional 
Japanese life; changing into slippers in the genkan, sleeping on 
futons on the tatami mat floors and eating spectacular homemade 
Japanese meals. The bathing arrangements also presented some 
interesting challenges! Our ryokan featured deep baths like 
swimming pools for soaking and relaxing after a long day’s 
sightseeing.  

Our brief stay in Tokyo meant we had a packed schedule. We 
actually managed to see the ancient shrine, Meiji Jingu, Harajuku 
(home of youth fashion) and Asakusa (old fashioned downtown 
Tokyo) on our first day. The following day at Tokyo Disneyland was another day packed with exciting new 
experiences.  .  



Our first trip on the Shinkansen (bullet train), took us from Tokyo to Kyoto, the ancient capital of Japan. Our 
three days there seemed barely long enough to see all the wonderful historic sites, however, we did take in the 
Ryoanji (stone garden), Kinkaku-ji (Golden Pavilion) and the Toei Eiga Mura: A samurai and ninja-themed film 
park. We also took a brilliant day-trip to the former capital of Nara.  

On the next leg of our journey, we travelled deep into the heart of 
Wakayama prefecture to Mt. Koya, the home of Japanese 
Buddhism. Walking through giant groves of cedar to the ancient 
temples of the Shingon sect was a unique experience; we stayed 
the night at a local monastery and rose early to attend the prayer 
session held by the head monk in the adjoining temple. The 
Buddhist vegetarian meals were a highlight of the trip! Thanks to 
our dedicated tour guide, Mr Nakai, we met the next Shinkansen to 
our final destination, Hiroshima.  

Our day trip to the famous Miyajima Island was delightful, the place 
famous for its ‘floating torii’ (shrine gate) and wandering deer, did 
not disappoint. We all rode the cable car to the peak of Mt. Misen, 
which afforded an astonishing view of the Seto Inland Sea. After some of us hiked down the mountain, we 
returned to Hiroshima for our Farewell Okonomiyaki and Karaoke Party! The visit to the Peace Memorial 
Museum on our last morning was perhaps, the single most important destination on our trip.  

Thanks to all those who followed our adventures on our Facebook page and ‘liked’ the photos we posted during 
the trip.  

We returned to Sydney, footsore and a little weary, perhaps, but having shared in so many amazing experiences. 
Well done to all the Hunters Hill High School Japan Tourists of 2013. You were both responsive and responsible, 
and made all of us very proud!  

Clare Talbot 
Teacher 

         

Stepping Stones – Transition to High School Parent Forum 
 

Stepping Stones 
Transitioning to High School 

Parent Forum 
 
Hunters Hill High School in coordination with Lane Cove West Public School and Gladesville Public School is 
hosting a forum for parents to assist them in preparing their children for transition to high school.  
 
All interested parents of students from Years 3 to 6 from the following primary schools: Lane Cove West, 
Gladesville, Lane Cove, Greenwich, Hunters Hill and Boronia Park are invited to hear the key note speaker’s 
address, Angie Wilcock author of ‘The Transition Tightrope’, at the breakfast forum to be held at Hunters Hill 
High School at 8am on Thursday 31st October. School counsellors, Learning and Support Teachers, Year Advisors 
and Principals will also address key issues concerning transitioning from primary school to high school.  
 
Following the breakfast and the speeches, there will be an open forum Q & A where parents can address their 
questions to the expert personnel. This is a wonderful opportunity for parents to learn about the plethora of 
support provided for parents and students making the leap from primary school to their local public 
comprehensive high school. Parents will be given an information folder outlining key contacts, as well as other 
valuable information about transitioning. 
 
If you are a parent of a student at one of the above primary schools please contact your local primary school for 
information. If you are a parent that would like to attend the forum, but your child does not attend one of the 
local primary schools listed above, please contact Hunters Hill High School directly on 9817-4565 for more 
information.  



Top of the Hill 
 

 

Hunters Hill High School is hosting its annual, popular and highly regarded enrichment program Top of the Hill 
this term on Monday 11th and Wednesday 13th November. More than a hundred students from our six feeder 
primary schools will partake in two days of fun filled activities ranging from Science to Dance. The aim of the 
program is to provide an enriching transitional experience for potential future students, as well as to showcase 
our school’s resources, facilities and opportunities. 

For the Year 6 students who are already enrolled into the 2014 Year 7 cohort, Top of the Hill provides an 
insightful orientation to their future lives here at Hunters Hill High School. The opportunity to meet fellow 
students, teachers, their year advisor Ms Goulousis and become familiar with the school grounds is a valuable 
experience for every Year 6 student and their parents. Together with students from Years 4 and 5, they 
participate in organised workshops, led by expert teachers and current students, in high school specific subjects 
like Science, Drama, Design and Technology, Food Technology and extra-curricular opportunities like Dance.  

Over the two days, the primary school pupils undergo a series of enriching, collaborative, creative and problem-
solving activities coordinated by Ms Iva Slavica, Mr Josh Gane, expert teachers and the 2014 school captains 
Jane Andrews and Obi Williams.  

Top of the Hill has become one of the most exciting days of the year and has gained a reputable name in our 
school community. It is a wonderful opportunity to see everyone working together towards a common goal: to 
spread the message to our local community of our school’s core values.   

Ms I Slavica 
Teacher 
 
 

Debating 
 

Best Debating Results Ever! 

Our Year 9 debaters were responsible for Hunters Hill High School achieving the best result in the Premiers 
Debating Challenge that we have ever attained.  The Year 9 debaters won all three of their debates, as well as 
the decider against Pittwater High School.  This win meant that the team were the outright winners for the Zone 
and they earned a spot in the Quarter Finals.  Unfortunately, we were unsuccessful in this debate.  Nonetheless, 
it was a stellar effort by our Year 9 students and congratulations are extended to Isaac Wallis,  Matt Holloman,  
Christallo Dimos and Nanako Reza. 

Our Year 7, 8 and 10 debaters also took part in the Challenge and were extremely competitive.  Congratulations 
are extended to Royce Carnelutti, Emma Scott Stevens, Cameron McLeod, Ben Jones,  Sebastian Davies, Matt 
Gray, Ben Tindiglia, Justin Sunderland, Will Bayliss, Andrew Gray, Shalom Kumar, Liam Martin and Dakota Boyd. 

Hugo Li, a past student of Hunters Hill High, prepared students for the competition by providing a day long 
workshop on the finer points of debating.  I am sure Hunters Hill High School will enjoy further success in 
debating and encourage students to try out for the team next year. 

Miss Barwick  
Debating Coordinator 

 
 
 
 
 



Volunteering 
 

Legacy Day 2013 

Hunters Hill High had 26 students sell badges for Legacy Day on 6 
September 2013. In total the group sold $5 080.10. The students 
involved, enjoyed  interacting with the shoppers  at Lane Cove 
and  enjoyed being able to volunteer for Legacy which is such a 
worthy cause. Our thanks to Mr Gwynn Boyd from Legacy and 
Lane Cove Residents and shoppers. 

 

 

 

 

CAPA Faculty 
 

SHOWCASE:  National Dance Championships 
 
Hunters Hill High School Dancing sensation! 
 
Showcase is the one of the most innovative and progressive 
Dance competitions ever to be created in Australian and New 
Zealand history. Showcase is not an eisteddfod, showcase is a 
national event where competitors are part of a unique scoring 
system that is ranked across the whole competition against 
other competitors from Australian & New Zealand.  Showcase 
attracts some of the best dance studios in the nation, all 
wanting to give their dance students the opportunity to grow 
and learn from the Showcase experience. 
 
Two Hunters Hill High School students, Samantha Warren (Yr. 
10) and Nadiyah Akbar (Yr. 9) competed at the Dee Why 
Regional Dance Championships on Saturday 12th October.  
 
Samantha & Nadiyah both successfully qualified for their Duo 
“Turning to White” achieving the prestigious gold medal and 
1st place. Nadiyah’s Solo performance to “Hope There’s 
Someone” also won her the gold and Samantha performed her 
solo to “Open Arms” and was equally successful in taking out 
the gold medal on the day. Only one other competitor 
received a higher award on the day. 
 
Showcase is a Regional Dance Championship. To qualify for 
Nationals you need to score High Silver or above. Nadiyah and Samantha will now compete against the winners 
from all other States including NZ.  The National Championship will be held on the Gold Coast in January.  
 
The Hunters Hill High School community is extremely proud of these two brilliant dancers and wish them the 
best of performances at the National Championships next year. Well done girls!! 

 

 

 



Primary Band Workshop 

On Wednesday 9th October 44 primary school students from some of Hunters Hill High School’s partner schools 
including: Lane Cove West Public School, Gladesville 
Public School, Boronia Park Public School and Lane Cove 
Public School arrived at the school performance space 
with instruments in hand ready for a full day’s workshop 
alongside 22 students from our Hunters Hill High School 
Concert Band. Alex Silver is the talented band conductor 
who mastered the task of assembling a mass of students 
and instruments into some semblance of order, as brand 
new sheet music was handed out and tuning 
commenced. 

The day continued very smoothly with a very large 
orchestral sound resounding out of the performance 
space. After recess and some quality interaction between our high school students and the visiting primary 
school students, the group workshops began. Our 
Concert Band members took on a leadership role 
throughout this session providing instruction, 
encouragement and guidance as they worked on their 
pieces. 

The afternoon session was once again a cacophony of 
sound, with trumpets, percussion, keyboards, clarinets, 
flutes, saxophones, French horns, electric guitar, oboes, 
euphonium, trombones and huge bass drums. At 2:00pm 
parents and principals arrived to watch the concert 
performance showcasing the work and talent of all 
involved. After performing three pieces including 
“Bohemian Rhapsody” and “Party Anthem”, the day finished to resounding applause from an impressed 
audience. 

Thank you to all of the primary school students for enriching the day with your talent and “give-it-a-go” attitude 
and to Alex Silver for her ability to hear through the sound and create beautiful music. Congratulations to our 
Hunters Hill High School Concert Band members for your tireless work on the day: Patrick Brennan, Thomas 
Brennan, Stephen Fredericks, Fergus Marshall, Caitlin Nash, Siobhan Nash, Nanako Reza, Conrad Schnitzler, 
Dominic Vicary, Isaac Wallis, Ray Utara, Pamela Madoyris, Ben Murray, Cate Wong, Joel Hussain, Charlotte 
Wiltshire, Huon Kirkman, Hannah Wells, and Heather Service. A special thank you to Mitchell Fredericks, a 
current 2013 HSC student, who volunteered his valuable time to help make Primary Band Workshop a success. 

 

Young In Art Exhibition   

Hunters Hill High School once again has a strong presence at this year’s Young In Art Exhibition under the 
talented guidance of Visual Art teachers Ms Anne Wong, Mr Daniel Dominguez and Ms Iva Slavica. The Official 
Opening of the 2013 Hunters Hill Young In Art Exhibition, was held on Wednesday 16 October, in the Hunters 
Hill Town Hall. Students, parents and family were invited to come along and look at the wonderful works 
presented by Hunters Hill High School and the surrounding schools. 

  

The Young In Art Exhibition plays an important role in encouraging art among young people in our community 
with students, ranging in age from Kindergarten through to Year 12, from our eight local primary and high 
schools participating.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



A Brief History: 58 Years YOUNG IN ART 
  
Young in Art is an important and inspirational Exhibition of local school children’s artworks. This special event 
connects the local Schools of Hunters Hill and recognises the talents of young people. This Exhibition encourages 
students to be creative and pursue artistic and creative endeavours.  

  
The importance of inspiring and encouraging creativity in young people has always been known with a high 
calibre of judges taking the time to judge the children’s section over the years. One of the judges of the first 
Children’s Exhibition in 1956 was Jeffrey Smart a highly distinguished painter. Jeffrey Smart, AO (26 July 1921 – 
20 June 2013) was an expatriate Australian painter known for his precisionist depictions of urban landscapes. 
  
The Hunters Hill Young in Art Exhibition grew out of the annual Hunters Hill Art Exhibition, with children’s works 
originally displayed in the nearby church hall from 1956 -1985. As the Exhibition grew over the years so did the 
popularity of the children’s section. Eventually the children’s section out-grew the church hall; and so in 
1986 local school teacher Ric Hedley worked with all local schools and Council to develop a separate exhibition 
which has become Young in Art. 
  
Each school is responsible for selecting from their student’s works and then hanging/displaying them in the 
Hunters Hill Town Hall. These art works are then judged and awarded prizes in the following categories: 
Kindergarten, Yrs 1-2, Yrs 3-4, Yrs 5-6, Yrs 7-8, Yrs 9-10, Yrs 11-12, Group work, 3D –Ceramic and Photo/Mixed 
Media.  
  
Schools taking part in the Exhibition are Hunters Hill Primary School, Villa Maria Parish School, Boronia Park 
Primary School, Gladesville Primary School, Marist Sisters College, Hunters Hill High School, St Joseph’s College, 
and Riverside Girls High School. 
  
For details visit: www.huntershillarts.com 
 
 

2013 YOUNG IN ART - AWARDS 
SECONDARY SECTION 

Years 7 & 8 Commended Name:   Larissa Fowell 

Title:     Come Play With Me 

School:  Hunters Hill H.S. 

Years 9 & 10 Highly Commended Name:    Isabella Van Gelder 

Title:      Looking Beyond 

School:   Hunters High H.S. 

Years 11 & 12 Commended Name:    Anastazia Grzybowski 

Title:      Being Human 

School:  Hunters Hill H.S. 

Photo/Mixed Media Commended Name:    Ciara McCarthy 

Title:      Splash of Action  

School:   Hunters Hill H.S.  

Group Commended Name:    Christallo Dimos, Stephen 
Fredricks, Imogen Lockery, Tullulah 
Gunn, Charlotte Bull, Nadia Akbar, 
Georgia May, Victoria Felecitti, 
Angelina Tchouechkova 

Title:      Me & My Friends  

School:   Hunters Hill H.S.  

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=79111be9497e4e71ac77d1a6dfdf83f8&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.huntershillarts.com%2f


 Highly Commended Name:    Abbey Cosgrove, Morgan 
Spring, Sean Frith, Sam Chalkley, 
Jake Jamieson  

Title:      Untitled  

School:   Hunters Hill H.S. 

3D - Ceramic  Highly Commended Name:    Patrick Brennan  

Title:      Too Many Red Bulls  

School:   Hunters Hill H.S. 

 

 

Year 12 Graduation 
 

Hunters Hill High School had the pleasure of hosting the 
graduation for our 2013 HSC students on September 20, 
2013. 

The ceremony began with the HSC students walking in to the 
song “Save Tonight”, after which we sang the National 
Anthem with the help of Alannah Toemoe and Mitchell 
Fredericks.  Our students continued to exhibit their talents 
with an incredible performance by the Year 12 Music Group, 
as well as a medley of songs performed by Jade Grace and 
Diana Morgan.  Our Vice Captains, Ian Hopkins and Kaspa 
Blewett did an excellent job as Masters of Ceremony. 

 On a more serious note, our Principal Ms Judith Felton, myself as the Year Advisor, the Captains of 2013 and 
Mitchell Fredericks and Emily Munro, all gave captivating and heart-felt speeches, farewelling our students and 
thanking everyone who had made it possible for them to graduate.  We were fortunate to have parents attend 
who have been a constant source of knowledge, inspiration and guidance to our Year 12 students over the past 
six years and it was wonderful to see these parents acknowledged by Ms Felton and the school. 

We also enjoyed a slide show which recorded the events and activities students had been involved in, in their six 
years at Hunters Hill High School. This was aptly followed by the presentation of a gift to the school from the 
Year 12 cohort.  Cassie presented the school with a scoreboard for the hall. 

Traditionally, at this assembly, the captains for the next year are announced.  Our congratulations to Jane 
Andrews, Obadiah Williams, Brittany Roulston and Nathan May who were elected to be our leadership team for 
2014. 

The morning concluded with the students walking out to “Fader Temper Trap” and then enjoying a morning tea 
with the parents and teachers. 

We were very blessed to have a large group of family members and friends in attendance and we even had the 
pleasure of a surprise visit from a parent who came from overseas just for this event.  Sadly, we also need to 
acknowledge that some students lost close family members this year.  Our deepest sympathies are extended to 
them. 

In conclusion, the Year 12 Graduation for 2013 was an immense success and my sincere gratitude is extended to 
the Executive, the administration staff, Alan Roose, Nia Kurtz and her team for catering the event and finally the 
English staff, particularly Michael Walkom and Elena Goulousis who, as always, jumped in to assist. 

Thank you, 
E Bohnen 
 
 
 



Year 10 Report 
 
Our Pseudo –Seniors 

As Year 12 students depart, and Year 11 commence their Year 12 studies there seems to be a void that needs 
filling.  

One cannot help but notice the maturity beginning to come to the surface for our current Year 10 cohort. They 
are abuzz with anticipation of becoming senior students. 

Whilst they eagerly await the commencement of their chosen senior subjects they still have to work their way 
through several activities that have been lined up for them in Term 4, including: 

Event Date 

1. Year 10 Exams 14 - 19th November 

2. Achievers Camp - for those who have earned their spot for 
this event 

20th – 22nd November 

3. Cross Roads / All My Own Work 25 - 27th November 

4. Year 10 Exam Feedback 28 - 29th November 

5. Peer Support Training 2nd – 3rd December 

6. Year 10 Formal  10th December  

7. Year 10 Special Assembly 13th December 

 

There won’t be many dull moments before the end of their junior schooling career… Let’s finish strongly! 

Mr Wong  
Year 10 Adviser 
 

 

ANTIQUES & COLLECTABLES FAIR WITH HUNTERS HILL ROTARY CLUB 
 
 

Saturday 16 November and Sunday 17 November 2013 (10 AM until 4 PM). 

Friday 15 November: Cocktail Party & Previewing (6-00 PM until 8-30 PM) 

 

Villa Maria Church Hall, Cnr Gladesville Road & Mary Street, Hunters Hill 

Presenting an ideal time of the year to purchase quality Christmas gifts for family and friends, the Rotary Club of 
Hunters Hill invites you to an Antique & Collectables Fair. 

Available for sale will be a wide range of fine estate, period and costume jewellery, English and Australian 
furniture, sterling silver, precious gold, fine porcelain, glass and crystal, linen, clocks, prints, and many other 
interesting collectables. In addition the Parents Committee of the Villa Maria School will be selling lunch, 
morning and afternoon tea/coffee each day. 

The entry fee is $7 per adult each day (seniors and children (under 12) concessions apply). The event will 
support chosen charities of Hunters Hill Rotary Club. 



The event will be opened by the Mayor of Hunters Hill Council, Clr. Richard Quinn, at a VIP pre-viewing 
cocktail party, which will be held on Friday 15 November 2013 from 6-00 PM until 8-30 PM. Pre-bookings are 
required for this evening event and the cost is $25 per person. Items can be also bought on the evening. 

Further details can be obtained from Peter Maniscalco at the Rotary Club of Hunters Hill – phone 0418 245 173 
or email: peter@artisticstone.com.au 

www.huntershillrotaryclub.org.au 
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Hunters Hill High School 

Term 4 – 2013 
Mth 

 

Wk Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 
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A 

7 Labour day 8  

Staff and Students 
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Sat: 12
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*** 

15 16 
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22 23 

 

24 25 

Oct/ 

Nov 

 

 

4 

B 

 

 

28 29 

 

 

 

30 

Yr7 Assess Week 
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11 

TOP OF THE 
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19 
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